
Committee Meeting


March 19, 2014
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by President Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Robert LeBlanc, President, Wayne Waguespack, Joseph Dantin, Marlin Rogers, Whitney Jasmin Jr., James Jasmin, Michael McKinney, Vice-President, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Leonce Carmouche and Russell Loupe were present. Attorney Larry Buquoi, Clinton Rouyea, External Accountant, William Sirmon Jr. and John Boughton were absent.
There were no audience comments on agenda items.

Commissioner Wayne Waguespack present the Safety Committee Report. He said the last safety meeting was held March 17, 2014 at 6:00 a.m. The following films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed: Foot Safety; Setting the Example; and Flagging Traffic Safety.

He said the next safety meeting will be held April 14, 2014 at 6:00 a.m.

Commissioner Leonce Carmouche presented the Equipment Committee Report.  He said that all the district’s equipment is presently operational and are on their respective job sites.  He further reported that the three (3) new John Deere tractors and three (3) new John Deere mowers have finally come in, and they can be viewed in the maintenance yard.

Commissioner Russell Loupe present the Personnel Committee Report.  He announced that our Welder has submitted his resignation to retire effective close of business April 15, 2014.

Ivy Chauvin presented the Off-Levee Report. 

A copy of the minutes of the March 11, 2014 Regular meeting were presented, and an invitation to attend the Legislative Day at the Capital in Baton Rouge was presented.

There was a discussion on obtaining price quotes for additional surveillance cameras.  Commissioner Dantin requested that Randy contact the surveillance company for price quotes for the next Committee meeting. 




Since there were no other Committee matters to discuss, it was moved by, Commissioner Rodgers to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Carmouche.
Meeting adjourned    
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
